
From Senator Tom Killion 
Pennsylvania’s 9th Distrist 
Chester & Delaware Counties 
 
E-Newsletter 
 
 
COVID-19: Unemployment Update 
 

 
 

In This Edition: 

 Information Available for Claimants Struggling With Unemployment 

Compensation System 

 Expanded Unemployment Benefit Payments Begin This Week 

 Benefits Available Soon for Contractors, Self-Employed Workers 

 Utility Providers, Other Companies Provide Assistance Programs 

 

Information Available for Claimants Struggling With 

Unemployment Compensation System 

 

The spike in the number of applicants in the Unemployment Compensation system 

has created longer response times and a large backlog of cases that sometimes take 

weeks to resolve. A number of services are available online to help resolve some 

questions regarding the system. 

Claimants can check the status of their application online, find answers to frequently 

asked questions and read tips on how to file an initial claim and more at 

www.uc.pa.gov. 

Claimants who have filed an initial claim in mid-March who have not received a PIN 

should contact the Department of Labor and Industry as soon as possible. The same 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.paclaims.pa.gov%2fucen%2fLoginClaimStatus.asp&c=E,1,StPVTNgdxPVyasiEQF6Mz1hGuXcSw1cy51et8k6L3v_gGAVd5hVAJT7zmIIzudjMP4cmuSBgkV7uOh-BmGCP7aaxvvBqYqNFzGAZ9Dm8XMxlZw,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov%2fCOVID-19%2fFAQs%2fPages%2fdefault.aspx&c=E,1,Eo2S-dN-9OsXvIysYg-tLZM2iTwsWxmfdNcMtsei-3WK9M344weZJWM2ocoz1B7ylOfMz1YwB2Ph_I6HBU2QRCYDUhYK23jLtAdTWh0CXzTB1nCPrQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov%2fCOVID-19%2fFAQs%2fPages%2fdefault.aspx&c=E,1,Eo2S-dN-9OsXvIysYg-tLZM2iTwsWxmfdNcMtsei-3WK9M344weZJWM2ocoz1B7ylOfMz1YwB2Ph_I6HBU2QRCYDUhYK23jLtAdTWh0CXzTB1nCPrQ,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov%2funemployment-benefits%2ffile%2fPages%2fFiling%2520Instructions.aspx&c=E,1,KlXqkim7kr6fovn3eT9EBwUq5HI1CvQzXVvA6x94a02osEHgXwvvTXT0MmXUZmiQFwAIvvf3v8FSYyo4zMqtaHLZ-lThZ_HDfSgWArifpuV63tS1Bw,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov&c=E,1,KVuO6As3BhQmBDsLROgYJAsEBk_axr7rTEySI-szh-tVc9v-GN-yRazL93BxPq_tRHof2H_tk6FVlaYF_y-dIMhlBL337jdgFrgY0IyemJI,&typo=1


guidance applies to individuals who tried to re-open an existing claim in mid-March 

and are still listed as “inactive” when they try to file a bi-weekly claim. 

If you meet one of these criteria or have other questions or problems that are not 

covered on the department’s website, please feel free to contact me for assistance. 

Expanded Unemployment Benefit Payments Begin This 

Week 

 

The federal CARES Act provides expanded unemployment benefits of $600 per week 

to eligible claimants. These payments are in addition to regular benefits provided 

through the unemployment system. The Department of Labor and Industry reports 

that these payments should arrive by Wednesday of this week for eligible claimants 

who received their regular payments for the week ending April 4. 

Claimants who have not yet received a payment will receive the extra $600 per week 

in the days following receipt of their first payment. An additional 13 weeks of 

benefits will be available to claimants who have been affected by the pandemic. 

More information on the state’s efforts to implement the provisions of the CARES 

Act is available on a new website created by the Department of Labor and Industry. 

Benefits Available Soon for Contractors, Self-Employed 

Workers 

 

The CARES Act temporarily makes benefits available to other individuals who are 

not normally eligible, such as people who are self-employed, independent contractors 

and gig workers. However, these individuals cannot apply through the current 

unemployment system; the federal government requires the state to create a new 

platform to provide these benefits. 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov%2fCOVID-19%2fCARES-Act%2fPages%2fdefault.aspx&c=E,1,v2_rboDk28H0Vu7GD59f2dC-HPzxWNbaRDPqzKxNYxAs076Ig6hveY5eHUkXg9-BEl82MBLa9oqQouqWEZIYcLEezLSx58z1Dx0OnoLfdUs,&typo=1


The Department of Labor and Industry expects to have the new system up and 

running within the next two weeks. Claimants will be able to receive backdated 

payments to January 27 or the first week that they were unable to work due to the 

coronavirus, whichever is later. More information about the new program is available 

on the department’s frequently asked questions page. 

Utility Providers, Other Companies Provide Assistance 

Programs 

 

The COVID-19 crisis has affected millions of Americans across the country. Most 

major utility companies are offering special assistance programs to help families who 

have been impacted by the pandemic. Some of the programs include delayed or partial 

payments, hardship funds, budget billing and other programs to help customers. 

More information about the different kinds of programs and services to help utility 

customers is available on the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission’s website. 

Individuals and families who are struggling to pay bills during this pandemic should 

reach out to their utility companies, mortgage/rental companies, credit card companies 

and other lenders to see what programs may be available to help. 

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fwww.uc.pa.gov%2fCOVID-19%2fCARES-Act%2fPages%2fPUA-FAQs.aspx&c=E,1,oOPj63dBlXoL67lwoDosEO4bvAghnO8LTAF4_ahMd-SzVnyGYULcq1OaBDz3Mr8OpUgFlynVIhMh4-FTAVqNymiH2Wn_swmdjMHEXJc5hMY0Uy5j3MA,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=http%3a%2f%2fwww.puc.pa.gov%2fabout_puc%2fpress_releases.aspx%3fShowPR%3d4340&c=E,1,Dog7HryEC9NzvZPeE91wCjAqB0IIFYqwSUxQ4ksiGuancuB1zP_vZfV3RrRK7fReyUNFZ0cD82AYaJKDMaKwYlsofr4IjqQK7QWLjQ25OXujdED7wOQ,&typo=1

